

## **PRIME MINISTER**The Hon Anthony Albanese MP

Mr Steve Howard Secretary General The Global Foundation PO Box 380 FLINDERS LANE VIC 8009

Dear Steve

Thanks for your letter of 24 May 2024 and for the update on all the work being done by The Global Foundation.

I warmly remember my participation in the Foundation's inaugural *Rome Roundtable* meeting, in 2016.

It is great to hear about the work you have been doing on global sustainability issues, which is a true challenge of our times. I wish you and The Foundation all the best for your fifth *Rome Roundtable* taking place in June and applaud your plans for further collaborative work in this area.

These kind of dialogues, reaching across countries and drawing in perspectives from many walks of life, are increasingly important if we are to deal with the complex global challenges facing us as a global community.

I wish you all the best also for your Assisi Chapel project.

Best Wishes

ANTHONY ALBANESE